CENTENNIAL NEWS

June 17, 2018

🕆 St. Anthony Park Campus Specific

TOP ANNOUNCEMENTS & EVENTS

H Adult FaithLink Class will be meeting all summer at 10:45am Sunday mornings at Roseville. We're meeting in Asbury 1 and invite you to come check us out. There's a new topic each week – you don't need to read the material to participate, but let Donna Draeger know if you wish to be added to the email list to receive the lesson outline.

The Lydia Project: Start knitting! The United Methodist General Conference will be coming to Minneapolis in 2020. The Dakotas-Minnesota Area has a wonderful opportunity to come together to provide hospitality for this conference by providing 10,000 purple scarves to serve not only as a memento of General Conference but also a practical solution to drafty, air-conditioned rooms. Questions? Contact Peggy Rhodes | peggy.l.rhodes@gmail.com

Twin Cities Pride Festival: June 23-24 | Loring Park, Minneapolis.

With other Minnesota Reconciling Congregations, Centennial will extend God's love to those attending the Twin Cities Pride Festival. Sign up on-line at ttsu.me/tm5y2p for a two-hour shift Saturday or Sunday at the booth with other lay and clergy volunteers. Or represent Centennial at the Sunday morning parade with other Reconciling congregations. A parade signup sheet is available at the Connection Point. Questions? Contact Deb Dietzman or Don Hopkins | debdietzman@gmail.com | dchopkin@aol.com

Help us help foster kids! We just wrapped up VBS week here at Centennial and each year we select a mission project and invite our participating families to contribute. With the support of the *entire congregation* we can make an even bigger impact! This year we are collecting items for Going Places MN, an organization that provides small suitcases and personal care items and small toys to children in foster care. There are lists of needed items at the Connection Point and on the Children & Family Bulletin Board. Please bring items by Sunday, June 24.

CENTENNIAL COMMUNITY EVENTS

Centennial's Yearly Church Conference: Tuesday, June 19 | 7:00 PM | Hosted at Roseville Campus
Be the Light! Live Hope! is the theme. All church members of both campuses and clergy relating to the campuses are invited to

attend the Church Conference. The evening will include the State of the Church report, elections for July 2018-June 2019 church leaders and a Trustees report. We will keep the meeting moving and aim to be finished by 8:15, when we will have what we intend to be a short Church Council meeting.

Women's Breakfast Fellowship: Wednesdays | 7:00am | Byerly's Restaurant in Roseville

Do you like to breakfast with friends, old or new? Join the Women's Breakfast Fellowship regularly or occasionally. We meet every Wednesday morning at 7:00am at Byerly's Restaurant in Roseville. Want to know more? Check with Thelma Boeder | 651 489-2604 | ballingerboeder@gmail.com.

Feed My Starving Children Food Packing Event: Saturday, June 23 | 9:00am - 11:00am

Centennial Children and Family Ministry Team invites everyone (children must be at least 5 years old) to help pack food at Feed My Starving Children in Coon Rapids. FMSC is a nonprofit organization dedicated to providing nutritious meals to children worldwide. Through volunteering at FMSC you'll impact hundreds of kids in just two hours. Limited spots are available and must be reserved in advance. Please reserve your place on the Feed My Starving Children website at http://volunteer.fmsc.org/Register/Group/JoinGroup.aspx?gid=1430517. Questions? Contact Joy O'Donnell | jestrohs@hotmail.com.

Rhythm & Drum Fun Camp: Monday and Tuesday, July 2 - July 3 | 9:00am - 12:00pm | St. Anthony Park Campus
Over the course of the two mornings, students will learn basic drum techniques, gain knowledge of drumming around the world, build their own take home drums and put together several ensemble drum and dance pieces which will culminate to performing in the 4th of July Saint Anthony Park parade. For ages 7-14. Costs \$20. For more information and to register visit https://apm.activecommunities.com/saintpaul/Activity_Search/49586

Rolling River Rampage invites children on a white-water rafting ride. Along the river, children discover that life with God is an adventure full of wonder and surprise, and that they can trust God to be with them through anything. Join us for a fun, faith-filled week along with Romper, the River Otter. Want to sign up or get involved? Register online or contact Donna Draeger | ddraeger@centennialumc.org | 651.633.7644

Centennial Summer Music Camp: July 16-20 | 8:30am-noon | Hosted at Roseville Campus

In July, we've planned a week of joy and music for children and youth who will be entering 2nd - 8th grades. Participants will learn songs, dialogue and dances. Each morning children will have age-specific sessions in Choir and Handbells. The culmination of the week long camp will be helping lead Sunday morning worship by presenting a musical on July 22. Registration is available on the church website. Jennifer Cadwell will lead the camp. Questions? Contact her | jcadwell@centennialumc.org

Mission U: Educate to Transform!-Final Week for registering for Mission U for UMW members or any other interested persons! Please remember that registration ends Friday, June 22nd for Mission U, which is a three-day class experience July 13-15th at the Kelly Inn, St. Cloud, where the current UMW study topics are discussed. See the UMW bulletin board for more details. Registration is online-see the link at the Conference UMW website www.mnconfumw.com. Registration deadline for the one-day Mission U2 is coming up July 20, also online.

CENTENNIAL COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS

Being an inclusive denomination: Centennial's Reconciling and Welcoming Team wants to help you keep up with deliberations in our United Methodist denomination concerning welcoming our LGBTQ neighbors as a part of Christ's church, which Centennial is committed to doing. We update our webpage regularly. In order to keep up, please go to www.centennialumc.org/index.php/about-us/who-we-are/we-are-reconciling

- Individual items or full bags of food at the Connection Point in the section labeled Food Shelf Collection. Please contact Heidi Simons at simonsheidi1@qmail.com with any questions.
- ← Volunteering is a ministry! Centennial United Methodist Church Roseville Campus is currently looking for volunteers to help staff the office on Fridays and other days as needed to cover meetings and days off. Shifts are two hours in length, and you can fill as many shifts as you feel comfortable! Job duties include answering the phone, greeting people when they enter the office, help disburse the Sunday materials, and other light office projects. Training is available, and you are invited to this ministry no matter which campus you attend. Please contact Julie Elholm in the office at 651-633-7644 or email jelholm@centennialumc.org

Family Faith on the Go pizza box: Families with children are invited to take a Family Faith on the Go pizza box. These are designed to fit under the seat in your car so they are available for summer road trips (long or short). Use them to help your family grow as disciples - even when you're away. Boxes are located by the Children & Family bulletin board at Roseville Campus. St. Anthony Park Campus families please check with Amanda Schultz about location of boxes. Grandparents and others who will be spending time with children can take one, too.

- H Summer Music still opportunities to sign-up: There are wonderful music offerings lined up for worship at the Roseville campus at the 9:30 am service this summer, but there are spots available for those who would still like to participate. As of 06/13 here are some dates that are open: July 15 & 29, Aug 26, and Sept 2. Come and share your instrumental and/or vocal gifts with your church family (solos, duets, trios, etc.)! Sign up now at the Connection Point. Let's make a joyful sound! For more information contact Jerry Salitros | 651-633-7644 | jsalitros@centennialumc.org
- 4 Artwork in Linden Court! This display features the artwork of Marcia Easton. Her work will be up for the months of June and July. You're invited to enjoy her work and read the posted information about her and her art. Questions? Contact Lori Ihnen at Ioriihnen@qmail.com.

2018 MINISTRIES BUDGET AT A GLANCE

Amount received by June Electronic Funds Transfer\$	27,947
Amount received June 10, 2018\$	5,630
Amount received year-to-date\$	427,202
Remaining amount needed for 2018\$	601.813

• THIS WEEK AT CENTENNIAL •

Sunday, June 1	Sunday, June 17		Wednesday, June 20	
Baptism Su	Baptism Sunday - Amissah		St Anthony Park Leisure Center	
9:30am	Worship & Children's FaithWalk (RV)		Luncheon (SAP)	
10:00am	Worship & Children's FaithWalk (SAP)	11:30am	Blood Pressure Screening (SAP)	
10:30am	Fellowship Time (RV)	11:30am	Communion (RV)	
10:45am	FaithLink (RV)	1:00pm	Adult Social Singles Enjoying	
6:30pm	Troop 186 Boy Scout Committee		Togetherness (ASSETS) (Offsite)	
-	Meeting (RV)	2:00pm	Organ Practice (RV)	
6:30pm	AA Group (RV)	6:00pm	NAMI Weekly (meeting at 6:30) (RV)	
6:45pm	Sunday Dinner (SAP)	7:30pm	The WRITE Way to Self-Discovery	
	•		(Members Home)	
Monday, June '	Monday, June 18			
9:30am	Parish Nurse Hours (RV)	Thursday, June 21		
10:30am	Prayer Group (RV)	11:00am	St. Anthony Park Area Seniors (SAP)	
7:00pm	Board Game Group (Offsite)	11:30am	Mom's Group (SAP)	
7:00pm	Centennial Stompers (RV)	1:00pm	Clergy Covenant Group (RV)	
-	·	7:00pm	MN Builder's East (RV)	
Tuesday, June 1	19	9:00pm	Beers and Bros (Grumpy's Restaurant –	
9:00am	The Gathering (Meeting at 10:00)		Roseville)	
	(RV)			
11:00am	Meals on Wheels (Offsite)	Friday, June 22		
1:30pm	Director's Meeting (RV)	3:00pm	Bob DeGraw Gathering Time (RV)	
7:00pm	Church Conference / Church Council	4:00pm	Bob DeGraw Memorial Service (RV)	
	(RV)	5:00pm	Bob DeGraw Reception (RV)	
7:00pm	Roseville Strings (RV)			
7:30pm	Women's Group (Caribou Coffee –	Saturday, June 23		
	Larpenteur Avenue)	9:00am	Children and Family Ministries Event	
			(Feed my Starving Children)	
Wednesday, Ju	ne 20	1:00pm	Slightly Older Singles (SOS) (Offsite)	
7:00am	Women's Breakfast Fellowship			
	(Byerly's)	Sunday, June 24		
8:30am	St. Anthony Park Leisure Center Meal	Jr. High Mission Trip		
	Prep (SAP)	New Members Join (Saint Anthony Park Campus)		
9:30am	Parish Nurse Hours (RV)	8:00m	Serve Breakfast (Dorothy Day)	
9:30am	Piecemakers (RV)	9:30am	Worship & Children's FaithWalk (RV)	
9:30am	Covenant Group (RV)	10:00am	Worship & Children's FaithWalk (SAP)	
9:30am	St. Anthony Park Leisure Center	10:30am	Fellowship Time (RV)	
	Crafts (SAP)	10:30am	Books for a Buck (RV)	
10:00am	Open Library (RV)	10:45am	FaithLink (RV)	
10:00am	Worship Planning (RV)	6:30pm	AA Group (RV)	
10:30am	St. Anthony Park Leisure Center	6:45pm	Sunday Dinner (SAP)	
	Exercise Class (SAP)		•	

ROSEVILLE CAMPUS WORSHIP

Who is serving God and neighbor today?

Worship Host

Worship Host Viet & Amy Tong

Musicians

Summer Pick-Up Choir; Jerry Salitros, director Bob Nienaber, organist and accompanist

Ushers

Suzanne Sancilio, Vance Morey, David Wright, Ken Erickson

Reader

Cliff Yentes

Greeters

Karen & Steve Rudd

Welcome Center Attendants

Mim and Michele Heggerston

Library Attendant

Janis Nelson

Altar Flowers

 Are given by Wendy Magnuson in memory of her husband, Dave, and son, Eric.

COMING UP IN ROSEVILLE WORSHIP

Next Sunday, June 24 (9:30):

Theme: There's Something More Going on Here:

The Bible

Message: Professor Tim Senapatiratne

Music: Jane Strauman, flute

Sunday, July 1 (9:30):

Theme: There's Something More Going on Here:

The Bible

Message: Pastor Brian Hacklander Music: Stacy Warner, vocal solos

Sunday, July 8 (9:30): Theme: Freedom

Message: Kids 2

Music: Kids 2 Special Music

ST. ANTHONY PARK CAMPUS WORSHIP

Who is serving God and neighbor today?

Ushers: John Elholm, Amy Elholm, Katharine Tondra

Communion Servers: Betty Elholm, Mary Hopkins

Coffee Bar: Wynn Richardson, Lori Mikesell

Hospitality: Nancy Warner

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS

Roseville Campus

9:00am-5:00pm Monday-Thursday 9:00am-3:00pm Friday cumc@centennialumc.org | 651-633-7644

St. Anthony Park Campus

Office open 9:00am-4:00pm Wednesday Contact Pastor Whitney to set up an appointment wsheridan@centennialumc.org

REMEMBER IN PRAYER

In military service:

- Jennifer (Hill) Anderson is stationed as a Chaplain at Naval Station Great Lakes in Illinois.
- Maria Lewis is in the Army Reserves in South Carolina.
- Tony Lewis is stationed at Fort Hood, Texas.
- Perry Olson is stationed at Ft. Riley, Kansas.
- Please keep all military personnel in your prayers.

In seminary:

Please keep all seminary students in your prayers.

At home:

Please remember through prayer and/or a visit:

Maurie Grundei

Charlie States

Anne Behrens

MEETING MINUTES AND CORRESPONDENCE ARE AVAILABLE:

Please check your mailboxes for any correspondence.